I do not consider myself a science-oriented student. My high school classes have mainly focused around humanities. However, as a high school senior applying to all liberal arts colleges, I have discovered a passion in robotics.  After nearly three quarters of work, I have found myself in charge of one of our three robots, and building my own robot in addition to that. Between designing, building, driving, and supervising programming, I find myself quite busy with robotics. I have put in the most hours out of the whole team. I can be found in the physics room working on 1437z (affectionately named “Dave”) during every free period I have, as well as after school and occasionally during lunch. Over the semester, I have accumulated approximately 164 hours of work on 1437z as well as our other two robots. In total, this is not quite as many hours as I will put into each of my classes (both semesters) this year. VEX has given me an opportunity to improve my problem solving skills and learn a great deal about robotics, as well as a chance to make new friends. 
